Pamela Herd, Ph.D.
Georgetown University

Pamela Herd's research focuses on inequality and how it intersects with health,
aging, and policy. She is also an expert in survey research and biodemographic
methods. She is currently one the Principal Investigators for General Social
Survey, an Investigator with the Wisconsin Longitudinal Survey, Chair of the NIH
Data Advisory Board for the National Study of Adolescent Health, and a board
member for the Population Association of American. She has received grant
awards for her work from the National Institutes for Health, National Institutes on
Aging, the Russell Sage Foundation, the Ford Foundation, and AARP.

Herd also does research on administrative burden, or the bureaucratic
obstacles that people encounter when trying to access government benefits,
services, and rights. She is especially interested in how this burden both is shaped
by and further reinforces inequality. She has a book published by the Russell
Sage Foundation: Administrative Burden. Policymaking by other Means, which
has received numerous awards.
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Donald Moynihan, Ph.D.
Georgetown University

Donald Moynihan is the inaugural McCourt Chair at the McCourt School of
Public Policy. His research seeks to improve how government works. He
examines the behavioral effects of efforts to improve public sector outcomes
through government reform, as well as the administrative burdens people
encounter in their inferactions with government. At the McCourt School, he
co-directs the Better Government Lab.

Moynihan has presented his research to policymakers at the U.S. Office of
Management and Budget, the World Bank, the World Health Organization, the
United Nations, OECD, the Government Accountability Office, as well as
governments around the world. His writing and research has been cited in
President Obama'’s and President Biden's budget proposals, OMB policy
guidance under President Biden, and media such as the New York Times, the
Washington Post, the New Yorker, the Atlantic and other publications.

Prior to joining Georgetown University, Professor Moynihan previously served as
the Director of the La Follette School of Public Affairs at the University of
Wisconsin-Madison. He is also a Visiting Professor at Aarhus University and
previously at the University of Oxford. He is past president of the Public
Management Research Association, and a member of the National Academy
of Public Administration. He is the President-elect of the Association of Public
Policy and Management.

In 2014, Moynihan was awarded the Kershaw Award, which is provided every
two years by Mathematica and the Association of Public Policy and
Management to one scholar under the age of 40 for outstanding contributions
to the study of public policy and management. Journal articles Moynihan has
authored have won awards from the Public and Nonprofit Division of the
Academy of Management (2002, 2017), the American Review of Public
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Administration (2003), Public Administration Review (2007), and Public
Administration (2013). Public Administration Review also selected two of his

articles on leadership and motivation among the 75 most influential papers in its
75-year history. On three occasions, Moynihan has won the American Society for
Public Administration Wholey Award for outstanding scholarship on
performance in public and nonprofit organizations (2009, 2011, and 2013). His
book on performance management won awards from the American Political
Science Association and the Academy of Management, and his 2018 book on
administrative burdens received awards from the National Academy of Public
Administration, the American Society of Public Administration, the American
Political Science Association, and the Academy of Management. In 2011 he
won the National Academy of Public Administration award for scholarship in
social equity. Moynihan received the 2012 Distinguished Research Award from
ASPA and the National Association of Schools of Public Affairs and
Administration. In 2022 he was awarded the Herbert Simon award for the
Midwestern Political Science Association for the scientific study of bureaucracy.

A native of Ireland, Moynihan completed his bachelor of arts degree in public
administration at the University of Limerick, and his master's and Ph.D. in public
administration from the Maxwell School of Citizenship and Public Affairs at
Syracuse University.
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